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Lindsey Ozbolt

From: Lindsey Ozbolt

Sent: Monday, February 6, 2017 12:53 PM

To: Peggy Michael Reddy

Subject: Re: see you on Tuesday

Dear Peggy, 

 

Thank you for contacting the City of Sammamish regarding the current Shoreline Substantial Development Permit 

Application for East Lake Sammamish Trail Segment 2B (SSDP2016-00415).  

 

Although the official comment period has closed, as of January 27, 2017 at 5:00 p.m., your comments have been 

received an will be considered. 

 

Regards, 

 

 

Lindsey Ozbolt 

Associate Planner | City of Sammamish | Department of Community Development 

425.295.0527 

________________________________________ 

From: Peggy Michael Reddy <reddy@benefits-consulting.com> 

Sent: Saturday, January 28, 2017 3:15 PM 

To: 'ELST Master Plan'; Lindsey Ozbolt 

Cc: 'Mike Schmidt'; 'Gene Beall'; 'Adam Eaton' 

Subject: see you on Tuesday 

 

Dear Kelly: At your request with regard to "Wetland 23C, we called the Corps with disappointing results. I sent an email 

to Kathy Curry the Corps and called Kathy asking the Corps to review and to consider re-categorizing of "Wetland 23C". 

Kathy returned my call and indicated that they were NOT reviewing this Wetland and that they are NOT reviewing the 

trail plan except certain "jurisdictional" boundaries, whatever that means. Kathy made it very clear that we have NO 

authorization to ask the Corps to review the "Wetland 23C". In fact, Kathy asked us to contact the County (or Jeff Meyer 

of 

Parametrix) to address this issue. So we are back to you. Who has the power, knowledge, and information as to what 

needs to be done to give this Section 23C a review? 

 

Also, I understand from the Corps that it is up to the County to mitigate any impacts to "Wetland 23C" if the trail 

location remains in its current location, rather than to move it further west. Who has knowledge of the process we need 

to follow to address our request to keep the trail in its current location and to mitigate any impacts? 

 

No more wild goose chases please!!! 

 

I accept your invitation to meet me at my property on Tuesday the 31st at 

9:00 a.m. to address the County stakes on my property before I remove them. 

Attached again are both the boundary line adjustment of 1999 and the Site Survey. The Quit Claim Deed was recorded at 

King County. Please contact the County recording office for the official document. 

 

Thank you, Peggy 
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-----Original Message----- 

From: Curry, Kathryn E CIV USARMY CENWS (US) [mailto:Kathryn.E.Curry@usace.army.mil] 

Sent: Friday, January 27, 2017 9:39 AM 

To: Peggy Michael Reddy <reddy@benefits-consulting.com>; 'ELST Master Plan' 

<ELST@kingcounty.gov>; lozbolt@sammamish.us 

Cc: 'Karrah Penk (Benefits Consulting Services LLC)' 

<karrah@benefits-consulting.com> 

Subject: RE: [EXTERNAL] RE: East Lake Sammamish Trail Segment B Wetlands 23C 

 

Peggy, 

 

I can only relay that we have not been requested to review Wetland 23C at this time. On wetlands we have been asked 

to review, at this time we are only looking at whether or not they are jurisdictional (regulated) wetlands, streams or 

ditches, and in some cases we are also looking at the location of jurisdictional wetland, stream or ditch boundaries. We 

are not reviewing or commenting on project design, location, etc. 

 

Where the project design impacts jurisdictional features, I expect that the applicant will be, at some time in the future, 

submitting documentation to the Corps for a nationwide permit and providing mitigation for impacts to jurisdictional 

features. 

 

Regards, Kathy 

 

Kathryn E. Curry, PWS 

Regulatory Branch, Seattle District 

USACE 

206-764-5527 

Kathryn.E.Curry@usace.army.mil 

 

 

 

-----Original Message----- 

From: Peggy Michael Reddy [mailto:reddy@benefits-consulting.com] 

Sent: Friday, January 27, 2017 9:24 AM 

To: Curry, Kathryn E CIV USARMY CENWS (US) <Kathryn.E.Curry@usace.army.mil>; 'ELST Master Plan' 

<ELST@kingcounty.gov>; lozbolt@sammamish.us 

Cc: 'Karrah Penk (Benefits Consulting Services LLC)' 

<karrah@benefits-consulting.com> 

Subject: RE: [EXTERNAL] RE: East Lake Sammamish Trail Segment B Wetlands 23C 

 

Very odd..thanks but they specifically told us to contact you. 

 

-----Original Message----- 

From: Curry, Kathryn E CIV USARMY CENWS (US) [mailto:Kathryn.E.Curry@usace.army.mil] 

Sent: Friday, January 27, 2017 9:22 AM 

To: Peggy Michael Reddy <reddy@benefits-consulting.com> 

Cc: Karrah Penk (Benefits Consulting Services LLC) <karrah@benefits-consulting.com> 

Subject: RE: [EXTERNAL] RE: East Lake Sammamish Trail Segment B Wetlands 23C 

 

Peggy, 

 

Thank you for your email. As I have relayed to Mike Schmidt, Wetland 23 C is not currently part of our review scope. I 

encourage you to engage with the County and City regarding your concerns about the project design. 
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Regards, Kathy 

 

Kathryn E. Curry, PWS 

Regulatory Branch, Seattle District 

USACE 

206-764-5527 

Kathryn.E.Curry@usace.army.mil 

 

 

 

-----Original Message----- 

From: Peggy Michael Reddy [mailto:reddy@benefits-consulting.com] 

Sent: Friday, January 27, 2017 7:45 AM 

To: Curry, Kathryn E CIV USARMY CENWS (US) <Kathryn.E.Curry@usace.army.mil> 

Cc: Karrah Penk (Benefits Consulting Services LLC) <karrah@benefits-consulting.com> 

Subject: [EXTERNAL] RE: East Lake Sammamish Trail Segment B Wetlands 23C 

 

Hi Kathy: My name is Peggy Reddy. I'm a property owner adjacent to the proposed trail at the location referenced by my 

neighbor Mike. Attached are my comments to the County and City. 

 

 

 

In follow-up Mike's comments we believe the designation of the Section 23C as a wetland may not be correctly 

categorized and has very negative consequences fully described in my impassioned appeal. We appreciate your review  

and your reconsideration of Section 23C's "wetland" designation. If, after review by the USACE, it still remains a 

"wetland" designation please advise what authorizations and opportunities we have to be granted an exception. Thank 

you for your time. 

 

 

 

Peggy 

 

 

 

Peggy Reddy 

 

929 ELS Shore Lane SE 

 

Sammamish, WA 98075 

 

206.484.14845 

 

 

 

 

 

From: Mike Schmidt 

[mailto:IMCEAEX-_O=FIRST+20ORGANIZATION_OU=EXCHANGE+20ADMINISTRATIVE+20GROUP 

+28FYDIBOHF23SPDLT+29_CN=RECIPIENTS_CN=0002010000008164@eop-nam02.prod.p 

+28FYDIBOHF23SPDLT+rote 

ction.outlook.com] 
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Sent: Thursday, January 26, 2017 6:02 PM 

To: Kathryn.E.Curry@usace.army.mil 

Subject: East Lake Sammamish Trail Segment B Wetlands 23C 

 

 

 

Hi Kathy, my name is Mike Schmidt and I am a resident in Sammamish along the Sammamish Trail Segment 2B near 

station 380.  This week I provided feedback regarding details of the proposed Sammamish Trail Segment B plans in our 

neighborhood to Lindsey Ozbolt and Kelly Donahue, and Kelly suggested that I could contact you regarding the 

disposition of the habitat in the trail ROW in our neighborhood.  I have also included the feedback I sent to the 

City/County in the attached email if you would like additional context. 

 

 

 

My understanding is that you are in the process of reevaluating the Trail Segment 2B area, and in particular evaluating 

what areas are considered wetlands.  I was very pleased to hear this, and I would like to draw your attention in 

particular to Wetland 23C located near station 378 on sheet AL20.  My concern with this area's designation as a wetland 

is for two 

reasons: 

 

 

 

1)      To the untrained eye it does not look like wetlands, nor does there 

appear to be any wetland flora in the area.  It is effectively a blackberry covered hill sloping away from the Sammamish 

Parkway that ends in a drain ditch at the east edge of the current trail.  Besides the previously mentioned blackberries 

there are also tall grasses and a few scraggly trees in the area.  When I compare this area to the area directly south of it 

(section 376) that is not currently designated as wetlands the soil composition and plants look quite similar, with the 

possible exception that the area further south has more trees as you continue south.  In any case, since you are 

reevaluating this area that gives me some hope that the current designation in the trail plans might be erroneous, which 

leads me to my second point. 

 

2)      It is my understanding that the current designation of this area as 

Wetland 23C may have caused the design for the new path of the trail to divert to the west of the current interim trail, 

away from currently designated Wetland 23C.  Although preservation of wetlands (as currently 

designated) is understandable, this has the terrible side effect of wiping out over 150 feet of beautiful landscaping which 

includes 4 mature Aspen trees and 5 mature fir trees, in addition to a host of mature Rhododendrons, Oregon Grape, 

and other plants.  Just standing there on the trail and looking down it at either side, it becomes very clear which part 

should be preserved and which should be used for the trail bed. 

 

 

 

I hope that as part of evaluating the area you will keep this feedback in mind, and hope that both the determination of 

wetlands can be changed, as well as hopefully redirecting the trail back to the east closer to following the current trail 

bed as it does just south of this area at segment 377. 

This would allow the preservation of the highly desirable plants and mature trees in this area. 

 

 

 

Thank you for your consideration, and please let me know if I may provide any further clarification or if you would like to 

meet in person at the site to discuss this further. 
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                --Mike Schmidt 

 

 

 

903 East Lake Sammamish Shore Lane SE 

 

Sammamish, WA 98075 

 

425 836 3259 
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Lindsey Ozbolt

From: Peggy Michael Reddy <reddy@benefits-consulting.com>

Sent: Monday, February 6, 2017 2:46 PM

To: Lindsey Ozbolt

Subject: Thank you! Again!

Wonderful. Thanks again. Deeply appreciated! 

Peggy Reddy 

206.484.4845 

 

-----Original Message----- 

From: Lindsey Ozbolt [mailto:LOzbolt@sammamish.us] 

Sent: Monday, February 06, 2017 1:10 PM 

To: Peggy Michael Reddy <reddy@benefits-consulting.com> 

Subject: Re: Thank you! 

 

Dear Peggy, 

 

Thank you for contacting the City of Sammamish regarding the current Shoreline Substantial Development Permit 

Application for East Lake Sammamish Trail Segment 2B (SSDP2016-00415). 

 

Although the official comment period has closed, as of January 27, 2017 at 

5:00 p.m., your additional comments have been received and will be considered. 

 

Regards, 

 

 

Lindsey Ozbolt 

Associate Planner | City of Sammamish | Department of Community Development 425.295.0527? 

 

 

________________________________ 

From: Peggy Michael Reddy <reddy@benefits-consulting.com> 

Sent: Tuesday, January 31, 2017 3:01 PM 

To: 'ELST Master Plan'; Lindsey Ozbolt 

Cc: 'Gene Beall'; Karrah Penk (Benefits Consulting Services LLC) 

Subject: Thank you! 

 

Thanks Kelly for arranging for the surveyors to visit my property and review the County stakes  this morning. I'm glad we 

are in agreement and that the County stakes are placed to mark its 50 foot ROW above my property as well as my 25 

foot boundary line adjustment ROW purchase. We are good on that score. 

 

I know the comment period has ended but I hope the Count and City will add the following because we were advised 

this morning that the County trail design moved the trail centerline which is not the prior railroad center line. 

 

.       Just south of driveway #10 the trail moves both westward away from 

the designated "wetland" and eastward into the wetland. I understood that the move westward into the existing 

landscaping (adjacent to my property) was to avoid the wetland. This seem contradictory or rather ironic that within a 

few feet where the trail meanders westward to avoid the wetland it then swerves directly into the wetland. Mitigating 
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the wetlands must be an option if the trail wanders both ways.  I ask for reconsideration to keep the trail location in its 

current location moving neither east or west except to accommodate the width requirement of the new trail. Thank you. 

(The attached picture is the location of where the trail is expected to be moved to the west of the split-rail fence.) 

 

.       Further, the proposed chain link fence will prevent duck migration 

(they walk, not fly) to the other side of the trail for nesting and breeding. Can either we use the split rail fence or elevate 

the bottom of the chain link to allow the ducks to pass under? Thank you. 

 

Attached is the letter I gave to you this morning to be included, if possible, with these additional comments. 

 

Thanks for your patience! Peggy Reddy, 929 ELS Shore Lane SE 

 

 

 

Peggy Michael Reddy 

P. O. Box 2088 

Issaquah, WA 98027 

206.484.4845 
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January 26, 2016 
 
FROM: 
Peggy Michael Reddy 
929 East Lake Sammamish Shore Lane SE 
Sammamish, WA 98075 
Phone: 206.484.4845 
Tax parcel ID #51970-0075-00, 06246-9013-06 
 
TO: 
Kelly Donahue / email: ELST@kingcounty.gov 
Community Engagement /King County Department of Natural Resources 
1.888.668.4886 
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Re: ADJACENT TRAIL PROPERTY OWNER.

Dear William,

Thank you for contacting the City of Sammamish regarding the current Shoreline Substantial
Development Permit Application for East Lake Sammamish Trail Segment 2B (SSDP2016-00415). 

Although the official comment period has closed, as of January 27, 2017 at 5:00 p.m., your comments
have been received an will be considered.

Regards,

Lindsey Ozbolt
Associate Planner | City of Sammamish | Department of Community Development
425.295.0527 ​

From: PORTER PORTER <PORTER.LP@hotmail.com>
Sent: Friday, January 27, 2017 7:42 PM
To: Lindsey Ozbolt; ELST Master Plan
Subject: ADJACENT TRAIL PROPERTY OWNER.
 
HI
HERE ARE MY COMMENTS.

THE 2 MAIN COMMENTS HAVE TO DO WITH MY WATER LINE THAT GOES UNDER THE TRAIL
TO THE VPPCA BEACH. PLEASE DO NOT DESTROY THIS WATER PIPE.
AND
THE PICNIC AREA IN FRONT OF MY HOUSE IS NOT PREFERRED BUT IF REALLY NEED LEAVE
IT WHERE IT IS ON THE WATER SIDE.

THANKS FOR YOUR TIME.

PORTER
All caps is called PORTER font - NOT YELLING.

Lindsey Ozbolt

Mon 2/6/2017 12:28 PM

To:PORTER PORTER <PORTER.LP@hotmail.com>;
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Ms. Lindsey Ozbolt 
City of Sammamish 

Regarding: East Lake Sammamish Trail - South Sammamish Segment B 60% Design Plan 

Thank you to the City of Sammamish and King County for providing the opportunity for 
homeowners to comment on the trail design plans.  We really appreciate the chance to 
communicate openly about this important project.  Here are our comments regarding the trail 
sections adjacent to our property. 

1. Sections 339 to 342: There is currently a chain-link fence bordering the west side of the 
trail.  Our understanding is that this fence will be removed during the clearing phase, and 
there does not appear to be a replacement fence in the design plans.  There is a relatively 
steep slope to the west of the trail that presents a safety hazard here.  It would be easy for a 
cyclist to ride off the trail while glancing up to enjoy the lake view, and tumble down 30 feet 
of embankment.  We would like to see the chain-link fence re-installed or replaced. 
2. Section 339: There is currently a small wooden fence bordering the east side of the trail.  
Our understanding is that this fence will also be removed during the clearing phase, and there 
does not appear to be a replacement fence in the design plans.  This fence provides 
separation between the trail and a private driveway.  We would like to see this fence re-
installed or replaced in order to maintain the security of the private driveway. 

3. Section 338+50: The Gate to the west of the trail provides access to private recreation 
areas on the lake.  We would like to make sure that this gate is not blocked off by the 
security fencing installed during the construction process. 

4. Section 341+50:  There is currently a chain-link fence to the east of the trail that largely 
lies outside of the CG zone.  This fence provides separation between the trail and a private 
driveway.  At 341+50, the CG zone moves to the east and crosses this fence for approximately 
50 feet.  Therefore, that section of the fence will likely be removed for construction.  We 
would like to see that section of chain-link fence re-installed in order to maintain the security 
of the private driveway. 

5. Section 338: There is an intersection here where two private driveways cross the trail and 
go into two residences.  The plan calls for this intersection to be re-built with patterned 
concrete. We currently have trail users wandering up the private driveways, either 
intentionally or unintentionally. We would like to see adequate signage placed here to ensure 
that trail users realize that the driveways are private (they look like roads leading up the hill) 
and that this area provides no ingress or egress to the trail.  

Respectfully, 

William H. Cormier (whcormier@comcast.net) 
Melissa Rooth-Cormier 
2021 E Lake Sammamish Pl SE 
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Re: Please Approve the Permit for Segment 2B of the ELST

Dear Robert,

Thank you for contacting the City of Sammamish regarding the current Shoreline Substantial Development Permit Application for

East Lake Sammamish Trail Segment 2B (SSDP2016-00415). 

Although the official comment period has closed, as of January 27, 2017 at 5:00 p.m., your comments have been received an will

be considered.

Regards,

Lindsey Ozbolt

Associate Planner | City of Sammamish | Department of Community Development

425.295.0527

________________________________________

From: Robert Beers <beersxx@aol.com>

Sent: Saturday, January 28, 2017 11:41 PM

To: Lindsey Ozbolt

Subject: Please Approve the Permit for Segment 2B of the ELST

Dear

Dear city of Sammamish,

I'm writing to express my support for completing the ELST and approving permit SSDP2016-00415.

Please approve the trail permit, as submitted, so that users of all ages and abilities can safely use the trail. A trail built to national

standards (AASHTO), that is 12 ft, plus 2 ft gravel shoulders, will allow for safe use by a variety of different users, including people

who walk and bike.

As proposed in the permit, priority at trail crossings should be given to the trail and trail users. Consistent crossing priority is

intuitive and safe for users of both the trail and the driveways and roads that cross the trail.

When complete, the trail will be an even greater community amenity, and provide a safe option for people who bike to travel to

and through Sammamish. Please complete the trail.

I often ride Redmond/Issaquah trail but  having to go to the highway for that part that is still dirt is a real pain.  I have not heard

of any complaints of home owners along the completed hard surface part of the trail.  Please help provide a safe trail for all

riders & walkers.

Lindsey Ozbolt

Mon 2/6/2017 12:54 PM

To:beersxx@aol.com <beersxx@aol.com>;
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Sincerely,

Robert Beers

18123 NE 91st Ct

Redmond, WA 98052

206-909-2449
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Re: Please Approve the Permit for Segment 2B of the ELST

Dear Roger,

Thank you for contacting the City of Sammamish regarding the current Shoreline Substantial Development Permit Application for

East Lake Sammamish Trail Segment 2B (SSDP2016-00415). 

Although the official comment period has closed, as of January 27, 2017 at 5:00 p.m., your comments have been received and will

be considered.

Regards,

Lindsey Ozbolt

Associate Planner | City of Sammamish | Department of Community Development

425.295.0527

________________________________________

From: Roger Chapanis <rchapanis.fun@gmail.com>

Sent: Thursday, February 2, 2017 9:42 AM

To: Lindsey Ozbolt

Subject: Please Approve the Permit for Segment 2B of the ELST

Dear

Dear city of Sammamish,

I'm writing to express my support for completing the ELST and approving permit SSDP2016-00415.

Please approve the trail permit, as submitted, so that users of all ages and abilities can safely use the trail. A trail built to national

standards (AASHTO), that is 12 ft, plus 2 ft gravel shoulders, will allow for safe use by a variety of different users, including people

who walk and bike.

As proposed in the permit, priority at trail crossings should be given to the trail and trail users. Consistent crossing priority is

intuitive and safe for users of both the trail and the driveways and roads that cross the trail.

When complete, the trail will be an even greater community amenity, and provide a safe option for people who bike to travel to

and through Sammamish. Please complete the trail.

Sincerely,

Roger Chapanis

3520 220th Place SE

Lindsey Ozbolt

Mon 2/6/2017 1:14 PM

To:rchapanis.fun@gmail.com <rchapanis.fun@gmail.com>;
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Sammamish, WA 98075

4255575387
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Re: Please Approve the Permit for Segment 2B of the ELST

Dear Ronald,

Thank you for contacting the City of Sammamish regarding the current Shoreline Substantial Development Permit Application for

East Lake Sammamish Trail Segment 2B (SSDP2016-00415). 

Although the official comment period has closed, as of January 27, 2017 at 5:00 p.m., your comments have been received and will

be considered.

Regards,

Lindsey Ozbolt

Associate Planner | City of Sammamish | Department of Community Development

425.295.0527

________________________________________

From: Ronald Dorn <rondorn.fish@gmail.com>

Sent: Monday, January 30, 2017 8:56 AM

To: Lindsey Ozbolt

Subject: Please Approve the Permit for Segment 2B of the ELST

Dear

Dear City of Sammamish,

I'm writing to express my support for completing the ELST and approving permit SSDP2016-00415.

Please approve the permit, as submitted.

Completion of the ELST is critical to increasing safety, reducing congestion and promoting alternative forms of travel. I am a

frequent user of the completed portions of the ELST. I am extremely pleased with the work completed to date and look forward

to the time I can travel safely and efficiently between Issaquah and Redmond.

Please approve the permit, as proposed, with expediency.

Sincerely,

Ronald Dorn

9109 156th Pl NE

Redmond, WA 98052

4258854486

Lindsey Ozbolt

Mon 2/6/2017 1:04 PM

To:rondorn.fish@gmail.com <rondorn.fish@gmail.com>;
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Re: Please Approve the Permit for Segment 2B of the ELST

Dear Robert,

Thank you for contacting the City of Sammamish regarding the current Shoreline Substantial Development Permit Application for

East Lake Sammamish Trail Segment 2B (SSDP2016-00415). 

Although the official comment period has closed, as of January 27, 2017 at 5:00 p.m., your comments have been received an will

be considered.

Regards,

Lindsey Ozbolt

Associate Planner | City of Sammamish | Department of Community Development

425.295.0527

________________________________________

From: Robert Hansen <rotamiser@gmail.com>

Sent: Friday, January 27, 2017 5:34 PM

To: Lindsey Ozbolt

Subject: Please Approve the Permit for Segment 2B of the ELST

Dear

Dear City of Sammamish,

I'm writing to express my support for completing the ELST and approving permit SSDP2016-00415.

Please approve the permit, as submitted.

I have lived in this area since 1977 and have been hearing since then that there will be a trail built where the tracks were.  King

County has been more than gracious to homeowners who have helped themselves to OUR public right of way by building

structures with no setbacks and using the ROW for their driveways front yards and landscaping. Most all of this was done without

any ROW use permits and anyone who did so is lucky the county isn't reclaiming ALL of their ROW.  It is the pinnacle of

hypocritical to help oneself to the public right of way and then complain that the public users are too close. This has been

litigated and these owners have all been compensated for the square footage where the ROW overlaps. You people are wasting

taxpayer money at the behest of a few well healed owners and will be voted out if you don't approve this, it'll be a great example

of Democracy in action.  You are lucky that no-one has done a proper story with the entire history and the real details of this trail

and the residents that are trying to hold this up.  The public will be outraged when they learn the real details about these

residents having greatly enriched themselves with no setback buildings and blatant  use of the ROW to make viable housing

where that wasn't a possibility if they'd followed the rules. The real story will piss off the D's and R's alike.

Robert Hansen

4441 190th Ave SE

Lindsey Ozbolt

Mon 2/6/2017 12:24 PM

To:rotamiser@gmail.com <rotamiser@gmail.com>;
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Issaquah, WA 98027

425 641 8198
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Re: East Lake Sammamish Trail

Lindsey,

Thank you for your response to my e-mail and for your consideration of a complete East Lake Sammamish Trail.

Rick

> On Feb 6, 2017, at 12:50 PM, Lindsey Ozbolt <LOzbolt@sammamish.us> wrote:
> 
> Dear Richard,
> 
> Thank you for contacting the City of Sammamish regarding the current Shoreline Substantial Development Permit Application
for East Lake Sammamish Trail Segment 2B (SSDP2016-00415). 
> 
> Although the official comment period has closed, as of January 27, 2017 at 5:00 p.m., your comments have been received an
will be considered.
> 
> Regards,
> 
> 
> Lindsey Ozbolt
> Associate Planner | City of Sammamish | Department of Community Development
> 425.295.0527
> ________________________________________
> From: Richard Lowthian <LowthianRA@AOL.com>
> Sent: Saturday, January 28, 2017 11:18 AM
> To: City Council; Lindsey Ozbolt; Kelly.donahue@kingcounty.gov
> Subject: East Lake Sammamish Trail
> 
> Gentle Folk,
> 
> Please support the completion and opening of the East Lake Sammamish Trail to the public.  The trail system here in King
County seems to be one of the best in the country.  The East Lake Sammamish Trail contributes greatly to that system.  A while
back, I set out from my home in Redmond to bicycle to Issaquah seeing that the trail appeared to be open leaving Marymoor
Park.  After riding most of the way south along the lake, I was greatly disappointed to be detoured off of the trail to the road
which was busy with afternoon commute traffic.  Although I could have proceeded along the road, the point of the ride - a
pleasant and safe outing to be rewarded with a milkshake at the XXX in Issaquah - was lost.  I have not been back to this trail
since.  A trail to nowhere is pointless.
> 
> Thank you for your consideration and support for a complete East Lake Sammamish Trail.
> 
> Rick Lowthian

Richard Lowthian <LowthianRA@AOL.com>

Mon 2/6/2017 9:05 PM

To:Lindsey Ozbolt <LOzbolt@sammamish.us>;
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Re: East Lake Sammamish Trail Segment 2B: Request permit
SSDP2016-00415 Approval

Dear Shelly,

Thank you for contacting the City of Sammamish regarding the current Shoreline Substantial
Development Permit Application for East Lake Sammamish Trail Segment 2B (SSDP2016-00415). 

Although the official comment period has closed, as of January 27, 2017 at 5:00 p.m., your comments
have been received and will be considered.

Regards,

Lindsey Ozbolt
Associate Planner | City of Sammamish | Department of Community Development
425.295.0527

From: Shelly Bowman <shellybowman@hotmail.com>
Sent: Sunday, January 29, 2017 8:56 AM
To: Lindsey Ozbolt
Cc: Shelly Bowman
Subject: Fwd: East Lake Sammamish Trail Segment 2B: Request permit SSDP2016-00415 Approval
 
Hi,
CouncIL Member Valdemara let me know you were reviewing all comments, so as I did not include
you in my original email to Sammamish Council, I am forwarding this to you now.  See below.

Thank you,
Shelly Bowman 

-------- Original message --------
From: Shelly Bowman <ShellyBowman@hotmail.com> 
Date: 1/27/17 11:54 PM (GMT-08:00) 
To: 'dgerend@sammamish.us', Ramiro Valderrama-Aramayo <RValderrama-
Aramayo@sammamish.us>, 'thornish@sammamish.us', 'khuckabay@sammamish.us',
'bkeller@sammamish.us', 'cmalchow@sammamish.us', 'todell@sammamish.us',
lhoward@sammamish.us, jbon@sammamish.us 

Lindsey Ozbolt

Mon 2/6/2017 1:00 PM

To:Shelly Bowman <shellybowman@hotmail.com>;
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Cc: Shelly Bowman <shellybowman@hotmail.com> 
Subject: East Lake Sammamish Trail Segment 2B: Request permit SSDP2016-00415 Approval 

Dear Sammamish Council Members, City Manager and Staff,
 
Everyone is excited to see the efforts towards completion of the Segment A of the Eastlake Sammamish Trail.  All of
my friends in Sammamish and the neighboring cities (Redmond and Issaquah) are thrilled that soon the Eastlake
Sammamish Trail maybe completed.  I have reviewed the 60% design plans of Segment B, and I urge you to
approve the permit SSDP2016-00415 and finish the Eastlake Sammamish Trail.
 
My Sammamish friends are part of the 52,253 Sammamish citizens (from a 2015 census estimate), most of which
are not lucky enough to live along our beautiful Lake Sammamish, that will benefit by the amazing views of the
lake they will have while recreating on a safe trail with healthy PNW vegetation borders.   The already completed
trail to the north and south are a huge value to nature and the wellbeing of hard working citizens.
 
To your advantage, the ELST design plans show huge benefits to the City of Sammamish and are in alignment with
your vision statement of “a community of families with vibrant natural features and outstanding recreational
opportunities”.  Below are a few examples of the benefits and alignment that have been noticed:
 

King County(KC) will maintain 65% of the existing significant trees.  This is 30% more than the city’s new tree
retention requirement
KC plans on replacing the current vegetation that is removed with native plants, trees, and shrubs
benefiting the environment and green space for citizens to thrive
KC will remove private monoculture arborvitae encroachment which is not only unsightly, but unhealthy to
our wildlife will be replaced with a healthy PNW landscape
KC will be replacing 6 fish culverts that are salmon friendly
KC will provide 26 new driveway improvements that will be properly graded, cement aprons to driveways
costing thousands of dollars each
KC will provide two parking lots for residents without direct access to their homes
Residents along the trail will experience a well proven increase in property value by living along a national
standard trail:

Studies from all over the country confirm property values of homes adjacent to recreational bike and
walking trails increase significantly.
Availability of trails is number 3 on a list of 39 features looked for by home buyers.
Real estate agents will always highlight trails in the list of home for sale
Recreation trails have been shown to increase property values (taxable home value) by at least
$5,000.
Currently there are 2 empty lots where realtors tout the advantages of the trail.  One is 0.14 acre
going for $2,000,000 and states “East Lake Samm trail access is steps away across the lane.”  The
other is 0.31 acres, $1,750,000 and states “Walk out your front door to the nearby East Lake
Sammamish walking & biking trail Recreation trails have been shown to increase property values
(taxable home value) by at least $5,000.
As an example, my families key bucket list items when buying our most recent home was to live
alongside one of our amazing trails, but frankly even in the woods of Kirkland along the new Kirkland
Corridor Trail, land plot prices were significantly more expensive than elsewhere. 

 
Another win for the city of Sammamish is that the ELST plans appear to align with your city’s comprehensive plan
relating to both parks and transportation:

•      Goal P.1 Provide a network of parks, trails, athletic fields, and open spaces that delivers a variety of
active and passive recreational opportunities to the Sammamish community.

•      Objective P.1.1 Provide barrier-free (ADA-compliant) access…
•      Objective P.3.9 Plan non-motorized trail systems for pedestrian and bicycle access throughout the City

and connect adjoining communities through regional linkages.
•      Policy T.4.11 Ensure mobility choices for people with special transportation needs, including persons with

disabilities, the elderly and the young, and low income populations.
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•      Policy T.4.8 Integrate the needs of pedestrians and bicyclists in the local and regional transportation
plans and systems.
 

Further, as a point of city pride, Sammamish City may again benefit if they receive the designation of a Bike
Friendly City by the League of American Bicyclists with the completion of their AASHTO standard trail.  I am sure
you are aware that both Redmond and Bellevue have already achieved this acknowledgement as leaders in our
Eastside Region.  This is a coveted status as it is attractive to healthy intelligent families looking to live in a safe,
vibrant community.
 
On a personal note, I believe your great city will benefit from trail clean up and enforcement of public property
protection in Segment B.  For example, my family enjoys riding or walking from our amazing Redmond Connection
down the north end of the Eastlake Sammamish Trail which are beautifully landscaped with PNW vegetation. 
However, once we reach the gravel segment of the trail.  the experience then changes greatly for us and many
others that we have talked with.  The main reason is that It is sad to see the blatant disrespect that about 20
private home owners show for our public lands spanning the 100ft path.  I am angered that these folks appear to
be clear in their efforts to steal public property by grossing overstepping their boundaries of their estates.  They
have built ugly fences, planted horrific monoculture shrub trees, stored cars and boats and knowingly planting
garden plots on our public property.  Folks can be fined or worst, imprisoned for stealing the property of others.  It is
time for these folks, including the ones that had “temporary usage passes” to honor the public property
boundaries. Trail or train, there is 100 ft of public land that travels through the land and unless King County is
suddenly going to permit all King County Residents the “pass” to plant pea patches or store our kayaks or extra
cars on public lands, it is time for Sammamish Council and King County to “clean up” our public land and remove
the private items and restore the land to a beautiful PNW landscape that benefits the birds, bees, the fish and the
lake and the Sammamish and neighboring users of this wonderful public lands.  There should be no special
treatment for wealthy home owners encroaching on public property.  I look forward to you reclaiming our land for
public use.  From the picturesque natural setting of the KC completed trail to the north and south of Segment B, it
is clear that Sammamish stands to benefit immensely from the naturalization of the 100 ft wide segment being
restored to nature’s use and the publics use.

On a cost note, it is unimaginable how many tax dollars in Sammamish and King County have been spent over 17
years fighting to allow a few private home owners to “take” public property vs awarding the majority of the
Sammamish citizens the rights and benefit to a joyous national standard trail, a greenway in your city which will
bring so many benefits to the majority of your people.  Nothing is being taken away from the private home owners
that bought lake front property along a railroad line. Instead, they are receiving a windfall and should be rejoicing
more than anyone that they get a fabulous trail with beautiful landscaping instead.

Sammamish Council, the value and benefits to completing this trail are abundant, so please approve the permit
as proposed for Segment B of the trail.  Reward your citizenry and the neighboring friends of Lake Sammamish by
completing the Eastlake Sammamish Trail so everyone will be able to safely enjoy outdoor activities with their
families very soon.

Thank you for consideration.

Kind Regards,

Shelly Bowman
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Re: Please Approve the Permit for Segment 2B of the ELST

Dear Sarah,

Thank you for contacting the City of Sammamish regarding the current Shoreline Substantial Development Permit Application for

East Lake Sammamish Trail Segment 2B (SSDP2016-00415). 

Although the official comment period has closed, as of January 27, 2017 at 5:00 p.m., your comments have been received and will

be considered.

Regards,

Lindsey Ozbolt

Associate Planner | City of Sammamish | Department of Community Development

425.295.0527

________________________________________

From: Sarah Lee <sarah.lee1207@gmail.com>

Sent: Saturday, February 4, 2017 9:29 PM

To: Lindsey Ozbolt

Subject: Please Approve the Permit for Segment 2B of the ELST

Dear

Dear city of Sammamish,

I'm writing to express my support for completing the ELST and approving permit SSDP2016-00415.

Please approve the permit, as submitted.

My children and I frequently make use of various portions of the current trail. As a mother of young children, who often walks our

very active dog, I am concerned about the safety of the trail, as the permit allows for.

Approval of the permit will advance completion of the 44 mile regional trail system between Seattle and the foothills of the

Cascades. The trail, as proposed in the permit, will provide a safe walking and biking route through Sammamish. Please support

the proposed trail widths, which reflect industry standards (AASHTO).

A 12ft trail with 2ft shoulders will create a safe trail with space for the various different uses… from people running to people

riding a bike. Please approve the permit, including the proposed width of the trail.

Ensuring crossing priority for the trail is an important safety issue. Giving priority to the trail when roads and driveways cross the

path will be intuitive for all users. The trail alignment, as proposed in the permit, provides sight lines for good visibility for people

on the trail and people crossing the trail at trail intersections.

Lindsey Ozbolt

Mon 2/6/2017 1:19 PM

To:sarah.lee1207@gmail.com <sarah.lee1207@gmail.com>;
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Please approve the permit, as proposed, with expediency.

Sincerely,

Sarah Lee,

12-year Sammamish Resident

Sarah Lee

1026 224th Ave NE

Sammamish, WA 98074

4258946803
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Re: Please Approve the Permit for Segment 2B of the ELST

Dear Susan,

Thank you for contacting the City of Sammamish regarding the current Shoreline Substantial Development Permit Application for

East Lake Sammamish Trail Segment 2B (SSDP2016-00415). 

Although the official comment period has closed, as of January 27, 2017 at 5:00 p.m., your comments have been received an will

be considered.

Regards,

Lindsey Ozbolt

Associate Planner | City of Sammamish | Department of Community Development

425.295.0527

________________________________________

From: Susan Toth Patiejunas <Sktothpat@gmail.com>

Sent: Saturday, January 28, 2017 3:26 PM

To: Lindsey Ozbolt

Subject: Please Approve the Permit for Segment 2B of the ELST

Dear

Dear city of Sammamish,

I'm writing to express my support for completing the ELST and approving permit SSDP2016-00415. I live near the trail and use it

to walk and bike. As a resident of Sammamish and a user of the trail, I believe a complete trail benefits the community.

Please approve the trail permit, as submitted, so that users of all ages and abilities can safely use the trail. A trail built to national

standards (AASHTO), that is 12 ft, plus gravel shoulders, will allow for safe use by a variety of different users, including people

who walk and bike.

As proposed in the permit, priority at trail crossings should be given to the trail and trail users. Consistent crossing priority is

intuitive and safe for users of both the trail and the driveways and roads that cross the trail.

When complete, the trail will be an even greater community amenity than in it's interim state, and will provide a safe option for

people who bike to travel to and through Sammamish. Please complete the trail.

Sincerely,

Lindsey Ozbolt

Mon 2/6/2017 12:52 PM

To:Sktothpat@gmail.com <Sktothpat@gmail.com>;
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Susan Toth Patiejunas

1609 205th Pl NE

Sammamish, WA 98074

425-241-5531
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Re: Please Approve the Permit for Segment 2B of the ELST

Thank You!

From: Lindsey Ozbolt <LOzbolt@sammamish.us>
Sent: Monday, February 6, 2017 1:01 PM
To: tomradley@msn.com
Subject: Re: Please Approve the Permit for Segment 2B of the ELST
 
Dear Tom,

Thank you for contacting the City of Sammamish regarding the current Shoreline Substantial Development Permit Application
for East Lake Sammamish Trail Segment 2B (SSDP2016-00415). 

Although the official comment period has closed, as of January 27, 2017 at 5:00 p.m., your comments have been received
and will be considered.

Regards,

Lindsey Ozbolt
Associate Planner | City of Sammamish | Department of Community Development
425.295.0527
________________________________________
From: Tom Radley <tomradley@msn.com>
Sent: Sunday, January 29, 2017 1:08 PM
To: Lindsey Ozbolt
Subject: Please Approve the Permit for Segment 2B of the ELST

Dear

Dear city of Sammamish,

I'm writing to express my support for completing the ELST and approving permit SSDP2016-00415.

Please approve the trail permit, as submitted, so that users of all ages and abilities can safely use the trail. A trail built to
national standards (AASHTO), that is 12 ft, plus 2 ft gravel shoulders, will allow for safe use by a variety of different users,
including people who walk and bike.

As proposed in the permit, priority at trail crossings should be given to the trail and trail users. Consistent crossing priority is
intuitive and safe for users of both the trail and the driveways and roads that cross the trail.

tom radley <tomradley@msn.com>

Mon 2/6/2017 1:08 PM

To:Lindsey Ozbolt <LOzbolt@sammamish.us>;
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When complete, the trail will be an even greater community amenity, and provide a safe option for people who bike to travel
to and through Sammamish. Please complete the trail.
I am a volunteer Trail Ambassador for this trail with King County.  I ride this trail once or twice a week.  Since they paved the
two ends of the trail, I noticed a vast increase of usage ob this trail.  The biggest increase has been families with small
children.  They are not able to ride on the gravel trail.
I lived on Lake Sammamish for 30 years and was for this trail since the beginning.  Many of my neighbors were against, but
once it was built they changed their minds and used the trail.  If you pave it they will come.
The people that are now opposing the paving have one reason and one reason only.  Where they live the easement goes
from the centerline of the trail to the lake.  They did not pay for waterfront and do not own waterfront.  If they can keep the
number of people down that use the trail, it
helps then when they go to sell.  They use to have to cross the RR tracks to get to the lake.  Anything that they can do to
stop or impede the trail is to their personal gain.
Do the right thing for all the people and approve this permit.

Sincerely,

Tom Radley
23736 NE 127th St.
Redmond, WA 98053
2064099792
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Re: Please Approve the Permit for Segment 2B of the ELST

Dear Tim,

Thank you for contacting the City of Sammamish regarding the current Shoreline Substantial Development Permit Application for

East Lake Sammamish Trail Segment 2B (SSDP2016-00415). 

Although the official comment period has closed, as of January 27, 2017 at 5:00 p.m., your comments have been received and will

be considered.

Regards,

Lindsey Ozbolt

Associate Planner | City of Sammamish | Department of Community Development

425.295.0527

________________________________________

From: Tim Riley <Tim.miyuki@gmail.com>

Sent: Friday, February 3, 2017 4:51 PM

To: Lindsey Ozbolt

Subject: Please Approve the Permit for Segment 2B of the ELST

Dear

Dear city of Sammamish,

I'm writing to express my support for completing the ELST and approving permit SSDP2016-00415.

As someone who rides around Lake Sammamish regularly, having the trail completed will significantly increase the likelihood that

I return home safely and do not end up as a hood ornament. Too frequently I have been "buzzed" by drivers who fail to give 12

inches of space to me much less the 3 feet required by law. Those situations are very scary and I'm glad my wife doesn't witness

them or she'd make me ride indoors only.

Please approve the trail permit, as submitted, so that users of all ages and abilities can safely use the trail. A trail built to national

standards (AASHTO), that is 12 ft, plus 2 ft gravel shoulders, will allow for safe use by a variety of different users, including people

who walk and bike.

As proposed in the permit, priority at trail crossings should be given to the trail and trail users. Consistent crossing priority is

intuitive and safe for users of both the trail and the driveways and roads that cross the trail.

When complete, the trail will be an even greater community amenity, and provide a safe option for people who bike to travel to

and through Sammamish. Please complete the trail.

Thank you for considering this request.

Lindsey Ozbolt

Mon 2/6/2017 1:18 PM

To:Tim.miyuki@gmail.com <Tim.miyuki@gmail.com>;
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Sincerely,

Tim Riley

11629 se 64the street

Bellevue, WA 98006

5036806023
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Re: Please Approve the Permit for Segment 2B of the ELST

Dear Travis,

Thank you for contacting the City of Sammamish regarding the current Shoreline Substantial Development Permit Application for

East Lake Sammamish Trail Segment 2B (SSDP2016-00415). 

Although the official comment period has closed, as of January 27, 2017 at 5:00 p.m., your comments have been received and will

be considered.

Regards,

Lindsey Ozbolt

Associate Planner | City of Sammamish | Department of Community Development

425.295.0527

________________________________________

From: travis spangle <travis.spangle@gmail.com>

Sent: Monday, January 30, 2017 10:20 AM

To: Lindsey Ozbolt

Subject: Please Approve the Permit for Segment 2B of the ELST

Dear

Dear city of Sammamish,

I'm writing to express my support for completing the ELST and approving permit SSDP2016-00415.

Please approve the trail permit, as submitted, so that users of all ages and abilities can safely use the trail. A trail built to national

standards (AASHTO), that is 12 ft, plus gravel shoulders, will allow for safe use by a variety of different users, including people

who walk and bike.

As proposed in the permit, priority at trail crossings should be given to the trail and trail users. Consistent crossing priority is

intuitive and safe for users of both the trail and the driveways and roads that cross the trail.

When complete, the trail will be an even greater community amenity than in it's interim state, and will provide a safe option for

people who bike to travel to and through Sammamish. Please complete the trail.

Sincerely,

travis spangle

Lindsey Ozbolt

Mon 2/6/2017 1:05 PM

To:travis.spangle@gmail.com <travis.spangle@gmail.com>;
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620 ward st

seattle, WA 98109

206 295 1528
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Re: Please Approve the Permit for Segment 2B of the ELST

Dear William,

Thank you for contacting the City of Sammamish regarding the current Shoreline Substantial Development Permit Application for
East Lake Sammamish Trail Segment 2B (SSDP2016-00415). 

Although the official comment period has closed, as of January 27, 2017 at 5:00 p.m., your comments have been received and will
be considered.

Regards,

Lindsey Ozbolt
Associate Planner | City of Sammamish | Department of Community Development
425.295.0527
________________________________________
From: William Sutton <owenyo@hotmail.com>
Sent: Wednesday, February 1, 2017 12:38 PM
To: Lindsey Ozbolt
Subject: Please Approve the Permit for Segment 2B of the ELST

Dear

Dear city of Sammamish,

First, I would like to extend a very gratuitous THANK YOU for the work thus far in completing sections of the East Lake
Sammamish trail!  It is a wonderful addition to the King County trail system and a model for future efforts of this kind.

I would also like to express my support for completing the ELST and approving permit SSDP2016-00415.

Please approve the permit, as submitted.

Approval of the permit will advance completion of the 44 mile regional trail system between Seattle and the foothills of the
Cascades. The trail, as proposed in the permit, will provide a safe walking and biking route through Sammamish. Please support
the proposed trail widths, which reflect industry standards (AASHTO).

A 12ft trail with 2ft shoulders will create a safe trail with space for the various different uses… from people running to people
riding a bike. Please approve the permit, including the proposed width of the trail.

Ensuring crossing priority for the trail is an important safety issue. Giving priority to the trail when roads and driveways cross the
path will be intuitive for all users. The trail alignment, as proposed in the permit, provides sight lines for good visibility for people
on the trail and people crossing the trail at trail intersections.

Lindsey Ozbolt

Mon 2/6/2017 1:12 PM

To:owenyo@hotmail.com <owenyo@hotmail.com>;
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Please approve the permit, as proposed, with expediency.

Sincerely,

William D. Sutton
Seattle, WA

William Sutton
108 5th Ave. S. #602
Seattle, WA 98104
206-714-0066
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Re: Please Approve the Permit for Segment 2B of the ELST

Dear Winson,

Thank you for contacting the City of Sammamish regarding the current Shoreline Substantial Development Permit Application for
East Lake Sammamish Trail Segment 2B (SSDP2016-00415). 

Although the official comment period has closed, as of January 27, 2017 at 5:00 p.m., your comments have been received an will
be considered.

Regards,

Lindsey Ozbolt
Associate Planner | City of Sammamish | Department of Community Development
425.295.0527
________________________________________
From: Winson Taam <maatnosniw@gmail.com>
Sent: Friday, January 27, 2017 8:10 PM
To: Lindsey Ozbolt
Subject: Please Approve the Permit for Segment 2B of the ELST

Dear

Dear city of Sammamish,

I'm writing to express my support for completing the ELST and approving permit SSDP2016-00415.

I, a resident of Sammamish for 17 years, urge you to approve the trail permit, as submitted, so that users of all ages and abilities
can safely use the trail and can enjoy this wonderful northwest outdoor. A trail built to national standards (AASHTO), that is 12 ft,
plus 2 ft gravel shoulders, will allow for safe use by a variety of different users, including people who walk and bike.

As proposed in the permit, priority at trail crossings should be given to the trail and trail users. Consistent crossing priority is
intuitive and safe for users of both the trail and the driveways and roads that cross the trail. It is completely unfair and will
resemble a third world country where the rich can buy their public land for their personal use. Residents along this trail should
not monopolize this old railway which belongs the public.

When complete, the trail will be an even greater community amenity, and provide a safe option for people who bike to travel to
and through Sammamish. Please complete the trail.

Sincerely,

Lindsey Ozbolt

Mon 2/6/2017 12:29 PM

To:maatnosniw@gmail.com <maatnosniw@gmail.com>;
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Winson Taam
217th Ave SE
Sammamish, WA 98075
4257616233

SB-807 

Exhibit 29
SSDP2016-00415

005021



Re: Please Approve the Permit for Segment 2B of the ELST

Thanks Lindsey.

On Mon, Feb 6, 2017 at 1:10 PM, Lindsey Ozbolt <LOzbolt@sammamish.us> wrote:
Dear Yochanan,

Thank you for contacting the City of Sammamish regarding the current Shoreline Substantial Development Permit Application for East
Lake Sammamish Trail Segment 2B (SSDP2016-00415).

Although the official comment period has closed, as of January 27, 2017 at 5:00 p.m., your comments have been received and will be
considered.

Regards,

Lindsey Ozbolt
Associate Planner | City of Sammamish | Department of Community Development
425.295.0527
________________________________________
From: Yochanan Zakai <yochiz@gmail.com>
Sent: Tuesday, January 31, 2017 4:51 PM
To: Lindsey Ozbolt
Subject: Please Approve the Permit for Segment 2B of the ELST

Dear

Dear city of Sammamish,

I'm writing to express my support for completing the ELST and approving permit SSDP2016-00415.

I love biking the trail in the summer with my fiancee. It's great resources, and we would use it much more often if it was improved and
paved. PLEASE COMPLETE THE TRAIL!

Please approve the trail permit, as submitted, so that users of all ages and abilities can safely use the trail. A trail built to national
standards (AASHTO), that is 12 ft, plus 2 ft gravel shoulders, will allow for safe use by a variety of different users, including people who
walk and bike.

As proposed in the permit, priority at trail crossings should be given to the trail and trail users. Consistent crossing priority is intuitive and
safe for users of both the trail and the driveways and roads that cross the trail.

When complete, the trail will be an even greater community amenity, and provide a safe option for people who bike to travel to and
through Sammamish. Please complete the trail.

Sincerely,

Yochi Zakai <yochiz@gmail.com>

Mon 2/6/2017 1:49 PM

To:Lindsey Ozbolt <LOzbolt@sammamish.us>;
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Yochanan Zakai
924 16th Ave 201
Seattle, WA 98122
2022760330
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